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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held in Rempstone Village Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 11th July 2023.
Present: Cllr R Gower (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr T Beeby, Cllr Y Gardner, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr E Nixon and Cllr J Santoro
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Rushcliffe Borough Cllr Andy Edyvean, Nottinghamshire Council Cllr John Cottee and 1 member of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence
None.
2. Declaration of Interests
None.

3. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 16th May 2023
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 16th May 2023 were accepted by the Council as a true and accurate representation of the meeting and signed by Cllr Gower.
Matters arising: Cllr Nixon has arranged a meeting to have a website handover and has made a list of changes to implement. Cllr Santoro to show Cllr Beeby how the flagpole works. Cllr Hunter has shown Cllr Beeby how to check the defibrillator.

Zouch bridge update – the planning consent for a new bridge was due to expire so minimal work has been carried out at both ends to keep the application active. There are no updates on funding for the new bridge. Enforcement cameras are being installed to ensure vehicles conform to the 18 tonnes weight limit.

4. Open Session

No matters raised.
5. Borough and County Council Matters

Cllr Edyvean spoke of the Taste of Rushcliffe event in West Bridgford this weekend and the Rushcliffe cabinet meeting where a supplementary planning document is being considered, this focuses on low carbon/greener buildings. A policy on solar farms is due in the near future. The LDO is being considered for approval at the full Council meeting on Thursday. Cllr Edyvean spoke about the extent of solar farm developments being proposed in Rushcliffe.
Cllr Cottee updated the meeting on key County Council matters including the full Council meeting on Thursday which will include the proposal of moving from County Hall to a new purpose built building in Hucknall. Tour of Britain will be coming to Nottinghamshire on 6th September, the race will focus on the North of the County this year.

Cllr Cottee noted he had been copied in on correspondence from the Chair of the Quarry Liaison Group about the restoration route of a footpath at the Cemex site, it was agreed that no further involvement was needed from Cllr Cottee at this stage as the Rights of Way Officer was already involved. 
6. Highways, Traffic and Footpaths
Community Speedwatch – There had been no volunteers to run a Community Speedwatch scheme, two residents had responded expressing concerns about the speed of vehicles in other parts of the village. The Parish Council agreed to keep the option of Community Speedwatch open, reassessing if volunteers come forward or the situation changes as a result of Zouch bridge.
Footpaths – The footpath through Welfare Field, behind the Manor House from the kissing gate to the top of Sutcliffe Hill and around the Cemex site have now all been cut. The Clerk has been liaising with the Rights of Way Officer about the section from Main Street up to the kissing gate behind the Manor House. This is not part of the County Council’s maintenance schedule and the Rights of Way Officer will be contacting the individual responsible to get this addressed. A letter was received from a resident about this and the condition of the stile, details of which have also been passed on to the Rights of Way Officer.
Cemex Footpath Restoration – The Chair of the Quarry Liaison Group is proposing that Cemex apply for the restored path to be moved to what he considers a preferred option. As part of this path falls within East Leake parish the Parish Council agreed that the Quarry Liaison Group should approach East Leake Parish Council about 
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the footpath and that it would be worthwhile in the Rights of Way Officer attending the next Liaison Group meeting. No further action from Rempstone Parish Council at present.

7. CCTV Service Report and Potential Upgrade
Cllr Hunter had arranged for the current system to be reviewed and a potential upgraded system recommended. The proposal would change the cameras from an analogue system to a digital system. To ensure this would work adequately the contractor will set up a test system to enable the Council to check the quality of the images at night are sufficient before providing a full quote. The Council agreed to trial a test system and obtain a quote for replacing the full system. Following this funding options will be considered. Cllr Santoro noted how important the CCTV had been in reducing the crime in the village, prior to the camera installations the village had a dozen crimes a year, this has greatly reduced to around one incident a year. Neighbouring villages without CCTV such as Wymeswold still have higher levels of crime. 
8. Planning
23/01073/SCREIA - Field Farm, Wysall Road, Costock - EIA screening opinion request for a proposed 49.9 mw solar array and associated infrastructure – Although not a consultation the Parish Council agreed to contact Rushcliffe’s planning department to have it noted that all the solar panels would fall within Rempstone parish and not in Costock as per the document submitted. 
Cllr Cottee and Cllr Edyvean left the meeting.
9. Finance
(a) Payments for Approval
The payments below were accepted by the Council. 
	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	04.06.2023
	DD
	Banking Charge - 4 June
	HSBC
	£5.00

	12.06.2023
	DD
	Domain Name Renewal
	Freeola
	£8.06

	30.06.2023
	Transfer
	Clerk's Salary - Q1
	R Hague
	£1,030.38

	04.07.2023
	DD
	Banking Charge - 4 July
	HSBC
	£5.00

	07.07.2023
	DD
	Website
	Freeola
	£12.56

	11.07.2023
	Transfer
	Postage Fee
	R Hague
	£1.50

	11.07.2023
	Transfer
	July Hall Hire
	Rempstone Village Hall
	£30.00


(b) Bank Reconciliation
This had been circulated prior to the meeting and was accepted by the Council.
The change of banking mandate forms which had been returned to HSBC had not been actioned – the Clerk had collected a new set of forms which were completed by the designated signatories, Chairman and Clerk.

10. Correspondence
(a) NALC AGM 11th September 2023 – no attendees.
(b) EMA Noise Action Plan 2024-2028 Consultation – no significant impact on Rempstone so no response.
(c) Rushcliffe Friendship Calendar – advertised through the village newsletter and website.
(d) Rushcliffe Community Tree Scheme – no suitable locations identified, Cllr Pearson to speak with allotment holders.

(e) Letter regarding registering the defibrillator with The Circuit – after consulting with our defibrillator provider CHT, we have been advised not to register with The Circuit.

11. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
Concerns expressed about the speed of traffic along the A60 near Kings Brook Close – Clerk to ask Cllr Cottee if Via can carry out a traffic survey.

Next agenda items include: CCTV, Village Litter Pick/Tidy, Cemex Footpath
12. Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 12th September 2023 – Parish Council Meeting
Meeting closed 8.40pm

